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RE: Financial Assurance and Closeout Plan for the Deming Mill and Tailing Facility;
Permit No. LUOOIRE, Luna County, NM

Dear Mr. Smith:

Thank you for responding to The Mining and Minerals Division’s (MMD) May 2, 2019 letter
regarding Financial Assurance and Closeout Plan for the Deming Mill and Tailing Facility,
Permit No. LUOO9RE. MMD received your letter, dated June 1, 2019 addressing our questions
concerning the interim financial assurance (FA) and progress on the Closeout Plan.
Additionally, MMD appreciates meeting with you and your attorney Lanny Voss on June 4,
2019, to discuss a plan for interim FA in the form real property for a collateral bond, and the
related real property instruments. We follow-up these discussions with this letter summarizing a
path forward regarding interim FA, permanent FA and updating the closeout plan.

Interim Financial Assurance

In your discussion with us on June 4, 2019, we agreed that interim FA could be addressed with
real property collateral, for the short term, until a more permanent instrument or instruments can
be  vided. ! ccifically, we agr¢ 1in principal that for the pu _ »ses of establishing

FA, the process that GEO Southwest (GSW) already started in September 18, 2014, would
suffice with regard to the necessary appraisals and environmental assessments. You indicated
that you are still interested in using the portions of Tracts 3, 4, 5, and 6 identified in the revised
real property collateral proposal and shown in the Quarrell Surveying’s October 4, 2018 survey
plat, attached to GSW letter dated April 13, 2019.









